## NEWSLETTER



Sleeping Spitfire

I smile as I pass my LBC, quiet in its winter sleep,knowing that soon we will be driving down a country road, downshifting through the curve, hitting the apex just right, and for a moment, forgetting all of our troubles and cares.

Thanks, Al Salhoff 812-618-8399

Vince Anderson started the meeting by reporting on the voting for new club officers. The results are as follows:

Ken Morgan - President

Andy Shoemaker-Vice President

Vince Anderson-Treasurer

Al Salhoff-Secretary

Ken then brought the meeting to order

The minutes were approved as recorded by the Nov 2021. Newsletter.

Vince gave the Treasurers report and the current balance is \$5861.9

Don Fraser reported that the Owensboro members have postponed their weekly get together at Wonder Whip due to the facility being closed due to an SUV crashing into the building. Hopefully it will be open by Spring.

Dave Mullen brought in some SIR BRIT polo and sweat shirts ,\$18.00 and \$16.00 respectively.

Once again it is time to pay our **annual dues** of \$10.00 per person Please submit your **payment to Vince Anderson**, **2810 Cypress St. 47711**.

Vince also reported that we have 12 car badges remaining for sale and it was voted on to reduce the price to \$20.00 each. They look great and installing a badge bar for your car can be a fun winter project.

**The 2022 Car Show** was discussed A vote was taken and approved to follow the same format as the 2021 show. We still need a Show Chairman and hopefully someone will volunteer by the next meeting. Much of the planning is already outlined based on Dave Mullen's 25 years of experience. Several members volunteered to help.

Charities were discussed and the idea of two charities, one in Kentucky and one in Indiana was proposed. Make your recommendations by February's meeting and lets vote on this important contribution to our communities.

In order to maintain our club membership with NAMGBR we need eight paying members. The club will pay for these \$30.00 memberships and if you are interested in receiving the magazine as a selected member, please advise Al Salhoff at <a href="mailto:alcam12000@yahoo.com">alcam12000@yahoo.com</a>. If we have more than 8 members interested we will have a drawing. NAMGBR also provides \$2 million in liability insurance for all of our club sponsored events.

We need to update our website to reflect the cars we own and drive. Please submit pictures to Carol Robinson at jcarolrobinson@yahoo.com.

## **Upcoming Events**

2-14-22 SIRBRIT Meeting Red Robin Evansville, In. 6:00P.M.